Minutes

University-Wide Undergraduate Curriculum Committee

September 17, 2002

I   Meeting called to order at 3.20 p.m.

Present: Bowers, Carranza, Diaz-Martin, Hemby, Klingaman, Martin, Mohamed, Numan, Orchard, Peterson, Sadler, Sechrist, Scandrett, Stephenson.

Excused: Staszkiewicz

II Minutes from the September 10, 2002 meeting were approved on a Sadler/Klingaman motion with the following changes:

A. Staszkiewicz’s name was truncated. 

B. III.B. End sentence after “catalog.”

C. “rather” to be included in IV.D.a before “than.”

D. change “reading” to “read” in E.a. 

E. the letter F was omitted. F should also duplicate E.b. 

III Co-Chair’s Report

A. Reported that both chair and co-chair had attended a conference concerning Keystone University and its promotion of programs online.  Studies are ongoing concerning the merits of KU and E-college respectively. 

B. Went over objectives that screening committees should look at when reviewing proposals. Make sure that:

a) There is a match between catalog description and what is in the proposal

b) The course number is acceptable to the registrar

c) Re the syllabus – 1) hours add up for the course, 2) note the percentages of the evaluation methods to ensure they add up to 100%. 3)finals and exams are included in syllabus

d) objectives are student centered, are at the appropriate level and match the rest of the syllabus

e) the cover sheet is marked appropriately and signed where needed

f) the bibliography is consistent and complete as a model for students (see samples)

g) a grading scale and attendance policy is included

h) there are appropriate rationales

i) there are no problems with prerequisites

j) class, lab and semester hour and notations are correct

k) the proposal is forwarded to Liberal Studies if appropriate

l) letters of support are obtained if needed

m) it has been considered whether the content of the proposed course impacts another department’s course

n) the resource implications are addressed

o) all the questions on the course questionnaire are answered

p) an e-copy as well as a hard copy is forwarded

All of these suggestions should form a checklist to be included by the proposer when the proposal is handed in.

C) Looked at a draft for special procedures to revise programs to meet the mandated 120 credits. The recommendations of the Liberal Studies Committee regarding the credits to be cut from Liberal Studies requirements will be forwarded to the UWUCC for deliberation and action. The draft will be discussed again at the next meeting.

D) Discussion about the need and reasons for students, freshmen in particular, to be provided with a hard copy of the undergraduate catalog. Concerns to be sent to the Academic Committee.

 Meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by

Christopher Orchard 

Secretary
